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Dear Nova Families, 

  

Last week we asked you to complete a 

questionnaire about remote learning and 

Nova’s response to the government 

guidance. I know Mrs Thorpe has shared 

the results with you, but I must send you 

my heartfelt thanks for the huge number of 

positive comments directed at our team. I 

can honestly say it has given us the most 

incredible boost. As a school, we strongly 

promote ‘appreciation and recognition’ and 

to receive so much of it, from those of you 

who are at home juggling a million and one 

things yourselves, was truly magical. You 

even inspired me to pass on my admiration 

and gratitude to my daughter’s school and 

I guess that is why it is so important to say 

when things are going well; it has a sort of 

snowball effect that grows and grows. 

 

This newsletter is a celebration in itself, of 

all the wonderful learning that continues to 

flourish despite the limitations we face. 

Whether at home or school, children are 
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producing their best work and filling their 

books and screens with ideas, words, 

pictures and solutions. I know, for those of 

you at home, each day can seem like an 

uphill struggle, but you really are doing so 

well. I can see clearly how you have, along 

with the staff, developed your 

understanding of remote learning and how 

to organise things around your other 

commitments. In fact, since the start of 

term, I cannot believe how far we have 

come- together. We still have more to 

learn, but like I do with most things, it is 

important to look back and remember that 

there was a point when we felt completely 

out of our depth and thankfully, though we 

may all be at different stages, this isn’t the 

case anymore! 

 

In staffing news, there are no permanent 

changes to staffing so far this term. I would 

like to welcome Mr Robbins, our Initial 

Teacher Training Student to the school. He 

is working with the Year 6 bubble and 

loving his time with them- he will be here 

until half term.  We also have some 

fantastic temporary staff in Early Years at 

present: Miss Parslow is teaching in school 

with support from Ms Mold and Ms Mundra. 

Of course, many of our teachers are 

working from home to support home 

learning so if you haven’t seen them for a 

few days, that is probably why! 

 

I was delighted to receive an email from 

Miss Pinnell this week regarding the lovely 

cards that Year 2 sent to St Monica’s 

retirement home at Christmas that were 

added to a parcel for each of the residents- 

we even got a mention in their newsletter 

that I would like to share with you now: 



Christmas cards from Nova Primary 

School 

Children at Nova Primary School made 

and sent Christmas cards for our Sandford 

Station residents.  Sam Lawn, Community 

Engagement Coordinator, passed on this 

message of thanks from one of the 

residents: 

“I was amazed at the contents of the blue 

‘stocking’ bag what a tremendous 

variety of items!  Thank you so much for 

organising all this - so much appreciated, 

and also for the delivery the items and the 

card to each resident from a nearby 

school. Please thank them.” 

 

Thank you, Year 2 for such a caring and 

thoughtful act. I know Miss Pinnell is keen 

for you to do more to connect with the 

elderly residents of St Monica’s. 

 

Enjoy the various pictures and updates in 

this newsletter and make sure that you pat 

yourselves on the back for whatever you 

are doing to get through things at the 

moment.  Team Nova are applauding you, 

just as you are them. 

 

With kindest regards 

 

Anna Morris 

Headteacher 

  

 

 



  

 

Dates for your diary 

- 

We know how important it 

is to be able to plan in 

advance. We will 

endeavour to keep you as 

up to date as possible with 

school events. 

 

 

 

Bristol Term Dates for 

2020-21 

- 

Term 3 

Mon 4th Jan 2021 - Fri 

12th Feb 2021 

- 

Term 4 

Mon 22nd Feb 2021 - 

Thurs 1st April 2021 

- 

Term 5 

Mon 19th April 2021 - Fri 

28th May 2021 

- 

Term 6 

Mon 7th June 2021 - 

Weds 21st July 2021 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE SCHOOL 

WILL BE CLOSED ON 

THE FOLLOWING INSET 

DAYS 20/21 

- 

Inset Day 5 

Monday 19th April 2021 



 

- 

Inset Day 6 

Friday 2nd July 2021 

- 

Inset Day 7 

Wednesday 21st July 

2021 

 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE SCHOOL 

WILL BE CLOSED ON 

THE FOLLOWING INSET 

DAYS in 21/22 

- 

Inset Day 1 

Wednesday 1st 

September 2021 

- 

Inset Day 2 

Monday 11th October 

2021 

- 

Inset Day 3 

Tuesday 4th January 2022 

- 

Inset Day 4 

Friday 8th April 2022 

- 

Inset Day 5 

Friday 8th July 2022 

 

   

 
 

 

CURRICULUM 

EYFS 

Early years have been busy learning in school and at home - we have been amazed 



 

by the work at home and all of the wonderful and creative things children have been 

up to! As many children expressed an interest in animals, we have focused some of 

our learning on ‘Rumble in the Jungle’ and some animal facts. This week, children 

have been challenged to create a ‘What Am I?’ book full of facts about an animal, 

ready to quiz their friends when we all meet today! Take a look at some of the 

wonderful writing so far. We’re so proud of all of our children and families – you’re all 

amazing! 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Year 1 

In Year 1, we have been thinking about what a difficult time this is for everyone, 

whether learning at home or in school. The Year 1 children at school have been 

keeping a positive mind set and wanted to share some of their thoughts with their 

friends at home. We have considered the things we are grateful for and things that 

make us happy. The Year 1 team are so proud of all the children who are working 

hard at home and in school to achieve their goals, remember to be brave and 

resilient just like 'the tortoise' and most importantly, keep smiling!  

 

 

  

 

Year 2 

Year 2 have been learning the skills needed to write a story and this week have 

started planning their own. We have been absolutely blown away with the quality of 

writing from our home learners this week. They are all working so hard and we have 

been particularly impressed with the range of vocabulary children are using in their 

stories. Here are some of our favourite adjectives children have used this week: 

eerie, spooky, glistening, flourishing and primitive  

 



  

Year 3 

Year 3 have been writing poems about the Amazon rainforest, aren't they good?! 

 

In the heart of the Amazon rainforest, 

Drifting along the winding river, 

Beneath the majestic trees, 

Our favourite oxygen giver, 

I can hear the trees swooshing 

Side to side, 

And the monkeys swing, 

Through the branches with pride, 

I observe the teeny-tiny ants, 

Climbing a HUGE, ENORMOUS tree, 

And I think to myself, 

What a wonderful place to be. 

- 

The swirling river climbed across the world, 

With monstrous trees, with leaves uncurled, 

The burning sun that makes things grow, 



 

With pouring rain, making rainbows, 

Monkeys swinging across the canopy, 

And birds whistling, defying gravity. 

- 

As the first light shines on the sparkling blue river, 

Winding and twisting, almost gives you a shiver, 

Emerald trees reaching to the blazing sky, 

As the gentle wind carries the monkey's cry, 

Butterflies fluttering, wings shimmering in the dazzling light, 

Creating the most beautiful, magical sight. 

- 

Flying low over the swaying trees, 

Just above the honey bees, 

You can hear the monkey's call, 

From monkeys big and small, 

An eagle soars to its highest height, 

Fireflies were dancing in the moonlight. 

 

 

  

 

Year 4 

These fantastic books served as an inspiration to Year 4's poetry which reflected the 

fantastic efforts made by all at home and in school. 

 



  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 5 

Mr Walker and Mrs Leonard have been blown away at the quality of remote learning 

we've had back this term. Original Greek myths created by the children and a zigzag 

book full of information about Ancient Greek gods - year 5 have been working so 

hard at home! 

 



  

 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 5 

In school in our study of how we are influenced by the ancient Greeks, a highlight this 

week has been evaluating a range of breads and following a recipe to make our own 

scrumptious Greek style pitta bread. 

 



  

 

 
 

 

Year 6 

Here is a selection of some of the great work from our remote learners. 

 



  

 

MEET THE TEAM 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Name: Alex Wheatley 

  

Role:  Teacher 

 

 

The best part of the role:  

 

Reading so many new books! 

 



 

Hobbies: 

Hiking, climbing, camping, cycling, surfing, painting, reading and looking after many, 

many plants. 

 

Favourite quote: 

"Never do anything by halves if you want to get away with it. Be outrageous. Go the 

whole hog. Make sure everything you do is so completely crazy it's unbelievable..." - 

Roald Dahl, Matilda 

 

 

Experience: 

I have been teaching for 5 years but this is my first year in Bristol! 

 

 
 

 

MARTIN LUTHER KING ASSEMEBLY 

 

In Week 3, Mrs Thorpe shared the story in assembly of Martin Luther King, sharing 

quotes from his famous ‘I have a dream’ speech. Children across the school shared 

their learning and reflections following this, including some wonderful pictures, 

quotes, facts and speeches of their own. Here are two superb examples of children 

using their words powerfully. Thank you Ellis and Pearl for sharing your wisdom with 

us all. 

 



  



  

 

WELLBEING 

At Nova, we are continuously thinking about ways we can help children, parents and 

our community to support ways of achieving healthy wellbeing. On 1st of February, 



 

we will be launching our “SMILE” initiative as part of Children’s mental health week. 

“SMILE” is inspired by the NHS 5 steps to wellbeing and we will be sharing ways 

throughout the week, both in school and virtually, of what we can all do to ensure we 

take care of ourselves in order to lead happy and positives lives. You may have also 

noticed that we have launched our #wellbeingwednesday on social media where we 

will be sharing resources, tips and support available within the community. Now, 

more than ever, is a vital time to make the time to care for our wellbeing and to 

develop some positive, healthy habits! 

 

  

 

100 SQUAT CHALLENGE 

 

Some of our amazing staff here at Nova are going to take part in the Teenage 

Cancer Trust’s challenge to do 2800 Squats in February.  Each of them will do 100 

squats EVERYDAY – give it a try yourselves and see just what a commitment it is. 

 

Take a look at the Teenage Cancer Trust’s web page to see about the wonderful 

work they do with young people https://www.teenagecancertrust.org/about-us and 

if you’re able, please show your support to our staff by sponsoring them using our 

justgiving fundraising page: https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/nova-

primary-school 

 

https://www.teenagecancertrust.org/about-us
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NOVA AWARD WINNERS 

 

Here are the Super Nova Star winners for the past two weeks. 

 



  

 

GUIDANCE ON MIXING BUBBLES 

Just a reminder to you all that the government guidance gives clear advice about 

mixing with other households. There have been several instances when children 

have been collected by other parents with the children going for tea or playdates. 

  

You are only allowed to cross bubbles and enter each other’s homes if you are: 

  

1. Part of a support bubble  

The guidance states you can form a support bubble with another household of any 

size if: 

  



 you live by yourself – even if carers visit you to provide support 

 you are the only adult in your household who does not need continuous care 

as a result of a disability 

 your household includes a child who is under the age of one or was under 

that age on 2 December 2020 

 your household includes a child with a disability who requires continuous care 

and is under the age of 5, or was under that age on 2 December 2020 

 you are aged 16 or 17 living with others of the same age and without any 

adults 

 you are a single adult living with one or more children who are under the age 

of 18 or were under that age on 12 June 2020 

You should not form a support bubble with a household that is part of another support 

bubble. 

 

2. Part of childcare bubble  

The guidance states: 

A childcare bubble is where one household links with one other household to provide 

informal childcare to anyone under 14. All adults in both households must agree to 

this arrangement. ‘Informal’ childcare means it is unpaid and unregistered. 

Members of either household can provide childcare in a home or public place. This 

includes overnight care. 

You can only have one childcare bubble with one other household. This means no 

household should be part of more than one childcare bubble. 

You can only use a childcare bubble for childcare. You cannot use a childcare bubble 

to mix with another household for other reasons. 

If you form a childcare bubble, it’s best if this is with a household who live locally. 

This will help prevent the virus spreading from an area where more people are 

infected. 

 

3. If your child lives in more than one location 

You can mix indoors where necessary with the other parent to allow your child to 

move between homes. 

A child moving between 2 parents who live separately is not counted as a childcare 

bubble. This means both you and the other parent can also form a childcare bubble 

with one other household. 

 

The full government guidance on Coronavirus restrictions can be found by clicking on 

the following link: 



 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

  

 

 

NUTS REMINDER 

 

Please remember that we are strictly a no nut school! We take nut allergies extremely 

seriously and would like to remind you that not only should your children not bring 

any products with nuts in at all to school, it is not safe for them to eat them just 

outside either. Traces of nuts can remain on skin and clothing and it can take just the 

tiniest trace to trigger a serious reaction in someone with an allergy. Thank you! 

 

  

 

OTHER NEWS 

 

Follow Us on Twitter and Facebook 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
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